 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Leech Lake Association Meeting Minutes – June 15, 2015

Meeting called to order at 9:32 AM.

Board Members present: Dave Laursen, Bob Gisvold, Dennis Leff, Chuck Allen, Bill Schultz, Bob Poirier, Pat Mortale, Steve Mortensen.  Absent: Jeff Brockberg, Jane Ekholm, Gail Tufte
Guests: Jerry De Mars,  Ray Gold, and Doug Schultz and  Matt Ward, DNR.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: John Eaton moved to approve May Meeting Minutes with typo corrections.  Chuck Allen seconded.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Dave Laursen reported that LLA checkbook balance on May 29 was $3474.99. Total bank balance was $19618.77.  May deposits were $$1070 for memberships, and $160 transfer of funds from Roosevelt Canal account to General Checking.   Chuck Allen moved to apporve.  Dennis Leff seconded.

LEECH LAKE FISHING TOURNAMENT: John Eaton presented a check for $500 to the Leech Lake Association  from the Chamber walleye tournament sponsors.  Check was for our Board’s  participation on the tournament committee, and for our assistance during tournament boat launch  inspections and weigh-in.

Jerry DeMars raised the question on why our local walleye tournament couldn’t move to a photo and release tournament rather than bringing the walleyes to shore for weigh-in, which obviously contributes to higher  mortality.  Muskies Inc tournaments use this method, and the Grand Rapids walleye tournament on Lake Pokegama also uses photo and release.  John Eaton has been discussing this possibility  with our local tournament coordinators and will follow -up. It was suggested that we might draft a letter to the sponsors of large tournaments (like Cabellas) urging them to adopt photo and release.

FEDERAL DAM KIDS FISHING DERBY:: The Board voted to donate $300 to support this annual and popular COE-sponsored  fishing event which teaches kids about water safety and gives a  life jacket to each participant.  This is the same donation we have made in the past.   John Eaton moved to approved.  Dennis Leff seconded.

 BLUEWATER DOCKAGE & LAND SWAP: Doug Schultz from DNR Fisheries provided the Board with handouts showing ownership of DNR and Bluewater Lodge lakeshore on Allens Bay, and the lakeshore  involved in the proposed land swap which would give Bluewater sufficient front footage to add another dock similar to the one they already have.   The swap would give DNR ownership of the lakeshore from the Bluewater docks  to the end of the point on Allens Bay  and prevent Bluewater from putting additional individual docks.along that seciion of shore.   The Leech Lake Association has gone on record as disagreeing  with the land swap decision, believing it runs counter to previous DNR decisions regarding Allens Bay.

DNR FISHING REPORT: Matt Ward briefed the Board on Leech Lake walleye fishing and ongoing work of the Fishery Advisory Committee which will develop the next Leech Lake Five-Year Plant (2015-2020).  It will cover additional species besides walleyes.  No stocking took place this year.  Matt mentioned that fishing pressure as indicated by creel census has averaged some 700,000 fishing hours the past few years.  The lake could handle perhaps another 150,000 hours a year without adverse effect.  At the present time there are good numbers of walleye of all sizes.  Without stocking this year, the DNR will be able to get a better idea of natural recruitment.

SHINGOBEE PIER: The pier has been delivered to Shingobee Island and will be assembled on July 13.  The new paved ADA compatible ramp will be completed sometime in June.

MEMBERSHIP DUES – OTHER NON-PROFITS: Dave Laursen reported that the LLA had renewed its membership in the Leech Lake Area Watershed Foundation, and the Association of Cass County Lakes (ACCL).  We have long been members and sit of the boards of these groups.  We have also received renewal notices from Conservation Minnesota (formerly Minnesota Waters), and MN Lakes & Rivers Advocates.  The Board questioned the value of belonging to these two latter organizations, and the decision on whether to renew was tabled.

LEGISLATIVE: Gail and Bill Schultz to fill in for Jane on site inspections during Jane’s absence this summer. Gail visited the James Dean site on BayView Drive on Walker Bay and saw no objections  to their request to add a deck subject to bluff restrictions.

LIABILITY INSURANCE: Bob Poirier has obtained estimates and will follow up with Dick Sessings Agency.

ANNUAL MEETING: The Board voted to hold its  annual meeting and picnic at the Lucky Moose on July 30.  Dennis Leff moved to approve.  Bob Poirier seconded.

Bob Poirier moved to adjourn at 11:40AM.  Chuck Allen seconded.

Minutes submitted by Dave Laursen.

